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Mayor’s message

Welcome to this Spring edition! It’s time for some 
good news and sunshine. The major decision made 
by your Council was the approval of the Annual 
Budget and Long Term Financial Plan. This means  
a 0% increase in rates for the second year in a row. 

Two very important Citizenship Ceremonies were 
held in The Regal Theatre in June, with 135 new 
citizens from 38 different countries becoming citizens 
and making Australia (and Burnside) their home. The 
Regal is also continuing to be updated with exterior 
painting, the upgrading of audio-visual equipment 
and lighting improvements. 

Celebrations of Reconciliation and NAIDOC Weeks 
have involved staff and elected members working with 
local Kaurna elders and library staff working with 
children from Burnside Primary School. We have also 
been involved in cultural awareness training and the 
commencement of our Reconciliation Action Plan.

The former Laurel Avenue Nursery site has been 
officially renamed the ‘Laurel Avenue Pirkurna  
Wirra/Peter Bennett Organic Community Garden’. 
This is going to be a wonderful community asset  
and place of growth and contemplation. Thanks to 
the Rotary Club of Burnside for providing a picnic  
table, seats and a cubby house. 

You should start looking for Blue Plaques in Burnside. 
A number of these plaques telling the brief histories 
of these homes in Burnside have been installed. 
There are more to come, with ‘oldest’ businesses 
also being considered for a similar form of 
recognition. We need to be reminded of our history.

The Biodiversity Team held their Native Plant 
Giveaway from The Hub to Burnside ratepayers  
for enhancing our environment. Many vouchers  
for larger tree planting have also been collected. 
Continued planting is important for habitat  
and cooling because of the rapid loss of canopy 
happening in Burnside.

We opened the recreational and play space on  
the corner of Fullarton and Greenhill Roads. It is 
already proving popular with families with all-age 
children, teenagers and young adults. This area  
was completed by Cedar Woods for Burnside, in 
conjunction with the Brownhill and Keswick Creek 
Stormwater Scheme development that you can  
see continuing in the east parklands. This Scheme  
is a partnership with Mitcham, Unley, Adelaide  
and West Torrens Councils. 

Anne Monceaux    Mayor

The Tusmore Wading Pool has commenced 
construction, with hope that our much-loved 
facility will be available in early 2022. The pump 
track continues to be popular and is now in  
Penfold Park. By that time it will have been located 
in every ward in Burnside, so all youngsters have 
had the chance to try it out in their local area.

The Glenunga Tennis Club building is at lock-up 
stage and should be completed by November  
and it looks great. The Newland Reserve tennis 
courts are being resurfaced, and the East Torrens 
and Kensington Gardens court redevelopment  
is also progressing well, with new public toilets 
being attached to their existing building and 
available for all park users.

There have been two Master Plans approved  
by Council, one for Penfold Park and the other  
for Tregenza Oval. These plans provide us with 
opportunities for staged development. The  
Old Collegians’ Rugby Clubroom at Tregenza  
Oval has been transformed with great support  
by the club and both Burnside Council and  
State Government. These facilities will benefit 
female and male players of all ages and be 
available for private hiring. 

I hope you are enjoying the online videos on  
our website and Facebook page. The ‘Burnside 
Neutral by 2030’ is informative about actions  
being taken by Council to help the environment. 
Different operational groups have been recorded 
in ‘Burnside at Work’ and the first two in the ‘Our 
History’ series are online for viewing. Seek help in 
the library if you have trouble connecting with these. 
My ‘Burnside Highlights’ continue fortnightly,  
and I was pleased to share a couple of these with  
the Combined Probus Club of Burnside when I 
joined them on their 12th birthday.

Finally, thank you for being positive, patient, 
responsible and resilient during the COVID 
lockdown. It caused some stress and pain for  
all and our businesses suffered. Many  
events and celebrations had to be  
cancelled, but we came through it.  
Get vaccinated and keep safe!

Congratulations and sincerest thanks  
to the Governor of South Australia, the 
Honourable Hieu Van Le and his wife, Lan Le, for 
the inspiring and devoted leadership and service 
to the community of South Australia, as they are 
about to begin their retirement living in Burnside.

Sincerest sympathy to the Lions Club of Burnside 
at the passing of their President, Bob Rowell, who 
had been a committed Lion for 49 years.
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CEO’s message

Chris Cowley    CEO

The approval of the Budget and  
Long Term Financial Plan will drive 
operations over the next 12 months.  
I am cognisant of the requirement  
to maintain the 118 services and at 
the same time reduce costs with a 
savings target of $750,000. A number 
of new and renewed capital projects 
will be progressed despite the 0% 
increase in rates.

Council approved a wide range of 
Community Grants for individuals 
and groups within Burnside, covering 
health, art, education, sport, history, 
recreation, social and cultural 
projects. Your Neighbourhood Budget 
winners were voted by community 
members and soon you will have a 
new drinking fountain with a tap and 
dog bowl in Kensington Gardens, a 
shelter in Langman Reserve, a 
handrail for the steps in Michael  
Perry Reserve and a Little Library in 
Bell Yett Reserve (see story P 5).  
Both of these opportunities will be 
available again in 2022.

Construction works in Kensington 
Gardens Reserve south east corner 
redevelopment is progressing well 
and Kaurna artists have already 
begun to carve sculptures and seating 
from trees that needed to be felled  
for the wetland development. The 
tennis court retaining walls are being 
constructed, bridge and boardwalk 
structures are being placed and the 
path network will begin shortly.  
All the time the children attending 
‘Kindy in the Park’ are genuinely 
engaged in these works.
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In Magill, much is happening behind 
the scenes. Tenders are soon to be 
called for construction of the Magill 
Road Development and our Project 
Community Engagement Officer 
continues his consultation with the 
Magill Road traders. Traffic counters 
and car parking sensors have been 
installed and detailed investigations 
of underground service providers 
are being conducted. 

The City Master Plan on Urban  
Form and Transport has been out  
for consultation for the past two 
months. Neighbouring councils and 
stakeholders have been consulted, 
such as State Government and  
other relevant organisations. Once 
the data has been collated, it will  
be brought to Council as a report  
with recommendations for their 
consideration. School students  
have also been invited to provide 
input into the City Master Plan.

Back in 2012, Council created a 
Recreation and Sport Strategy. This  
is currently being reviewed through  
a process of consultation and  
with our Strategic Plan 2030 in  
mind. Stage 1 involving engagement 
with Council-leased sporting and 
recreational organisations has 
commenced. Community Focus 
Groups, a Club Forum and further 
consultation with the community 
will occur in Stage 2.

A state-wide COVID lockdown meant 
closure of facilities in mid-July,  
but my amazing team worked 
tirelessly to ensure all essential 
services continued to support you, 
our valued community members. 
The City of Burnside continues  
to be proactive in its response  
to COVID-19 and supporting the 
State and Federal Government in 
their response to the pandemic.

14-16

Pictured right: CEO Chris Cowley  
and Mayor Anne Monceaux with 
Federal Treasurer Josh Frydenberg  
at the KGR redevelopment.
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#rideburnside
Come and check out the  
pump track at its newest 
location, Penfold Park, Magill. 
Dates: 17 August – 25 October. 
Bring your scooter, skate 
board, bike or roller skates!

Heritage Plaques
Council’s heritage plaque pilot 
project was launched to mark key 
heritage places within the City.

The following properties  
have a heritage plaque installed  
to reflect their historic interest:

•	 1A Young Street, Burnside

•	 Knox Homes,  
8-18 Young Street, Burnside

•	 Burnside Primary School Gates, 
11 High Street, Burnside

•	 Undelcarra,  
13 Undelcarra Road, Burnside

•	 Ivymeade,  
19 Nilpinna Street, Burnside

•	 28 High Street, Burnside

•	 29 Chisholm Avenue, Burnside

•	 36 Young Street, Burnside

•	 56 Lockwood Road, Burnside

•	 64 High Street, Burnside

•	 Lockwood House,  
90 Lockwood Road, Burnside

•	 St David’s Parish Hall,  
488 Glynburn Road, Burnside

•	 St David’s Church,  
488 Glynburn Road, Burnside

•	 Burnside Post Office,  
502 Glynburn Road, Burnside

•	 574 Greenhill Road, Burnside

•	 Attunga, 120 Kensington Road, 
Toorak Gardens

•	 Tram Switching Shed, West 
Terrace, Kensington Gardens

The plaques on private properties 
are on the exterior and are visible 
from the footpath.

This year will see two weekends 
of garage sales held simultaneously 
around the nation, with more 
sales, more bargains, and more 
planet-saving fun than ever before! 

Saturday 6 & Sunday 7 November 
Trail Tutorials online masterclasses

Saturday 13 & Sunday 14 and 
Saturday 20 & Sunday 21 November 
Two big weekends of garage sales

Pre-register now at  
www.garagesaletrail.com.au 

Burnside news

Garage Sale Trail 
Australia's favourite festival of 
re-use, the Garage Sale Trail, 
returns to the City of Burnside  
this November. Happening online 
and in your community, it's a 
month of money making, waste 
reducing, treasure hunting fun! 
WEEKEND ONE sees the return  
of the Trail Tutorial series of 
online masterclasses. Hosted by 
some of the biggest names in 
fashion and sustainability, these 
free sessions will equip you  
with new skills to re-use and 
repair your stuff.

Host a garage sale or shop  
the Trail on WEEKENDS TWO 
AND THREE.  

Business  
Award Winners
The winners of the 2021  
Business Awards will be 
announced at a cocktail  
event on Friday 5 November  
at the Civic Centre.

engage.burnside
You can stay informed with  
the latest news and have a  
say on the issues that shape 
your community.

engage.burnside.sa.gov.au

Sure do!

Want to know 
about local issues 
and events, or have 
your say about our 
community?
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Coloured Softfall Layer  
(20% Recycled black granules mixed 
with non-recycled colour granules)

Impact Attenuation Layer 
(100% Recycled black granules)

Rubble Base

Pedestrian  
Actuated  
Crossing (PAC)
To improve safety for the 
Burnside Community, Council 
has taken the initiative to fund 
and install a new push button, 
Pedestrian Actuated Crossing 
(PAC) across Greenhill Road 
which is to be located between 
Lancelot Avenue and Howard 
Terrace. Work commenced  
mid August and is expected to 
be completed by October.

Your Neighbourhood Budget  
(YNB) is a participatory budgeting 
program where residents are able 
to suggest ideas for small capital 
assets and events to occur in their 
neighbourhood. The community 
can then vote on their favourite 
two projects that they would like  
to see implemented. This program 
provides one of many opportunities 
for the community to say how rates 
are spent as part of the annual 
business plan and budget. The 
winning Your Neighbourhood 
Budget projects for 2021/22, as 
voted by you, have been decided. 

This year’s program resulted in  
24 submissions, with 12 of these 
projects assessed as eligible to 
proceed to the community voting 
stage. A total of 56 residents 
participated in the voting. 

Based on the votes, the  
successful projects which will be 
implemented in 2021/22 are:

•	 Drinking fountain,  
Kensington Gardens Reserve,  
to improve hygiene. Taps  
and new water service from 
meter with backflow valve.

•	 Handrail, Michael Perry Reserve, 
at rear of Willowbridge Grove 
Stonyfell to improve safety.

•	 Little library, Bell Yett Reserve, 
maintained by local residents. 
To create a stronger sense of 
community and engagement 
and stimulate greater interest 
and reasons to be out and  
about in the community.

•	 Shelter, Langman Recreation 
Reserve, close to tennis courts, 
barbecue and water fountain.

Deborah Lindsay and her family 
have hosted or attended many 
birthday parties and social 
gatherings with school parents or 
neighbours in Langman Reserve 
over the years. “I suggested a 
shelter and seating as a great  
focus for the facilities already there, 
which could be used in various 
weather conditions,” Deborah,  
of Burnside, says. “It feels good  
to know that your suggestion  
has been supported by both the 
community and Council.”

Jim Muir lives next to Bell Yett 
Reserve and suggested the Little 
Library. “One of the key ideas 
behind the project is to build 
connections between people and 
give them another reason to be in 
touch with each other, extending 
the quality of community within  
the local area,” Jim says.

Your Neighbourhood Budget 

Playground  
Recycling Content
Council is committed to reducing  
the amount of waste we send to 
landfill by encouraging re-use,  
repair and sharing. In line with this 
Council has used recycled content  
in the new W H Holmes playground. 
The rubber softfall underneath  
uses a lot of recycled product. This 
thick impact layer is 100 per cent 
recycled rubber predominantly  
made up of recycled truck tyres.  
The thinner top coloured layer is 
made up from 20 per cent black 
recycled tyre rubber also, with some 
non-recycled colour granules that 
will ensure the product keeps its 
vibrancy and looks good long-term.
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On Thursday 3 June  
City of Burnside's 
Reconciliation Working 
Group participated in a 
highly valuable workshop 
to commence the 
development of Council's 
first Reconciliation  
Action Plan (RAP). 

Pictured L - R above: Michelle Toft, Farlie Taylor, CEO Chris Cowley,  
Mayor Anne Monceaux, Cr Paul Huebl, Lynette Crocker (Kaurna Community 
Representative), Cr Henry Davis, Merle Simpson (Kaurna Community 
Representative), Rayne Simpson (Kaurna Community Representative),  
Leanne Muffet (Workshop Facilitator, Strategic Matters), Cr Lillian Henschke, 
Penny McAuley. Absent from pic: Cr Peter Cornish.

It was an exciting day shared in 
partnership with Kaurna community 
representatives, Elected Members 
and Council staff. This day was 
chosen as it was the anniversary  
of the Mabo court decision and the 
last day of Reconciliation Week.

CEO Chris Cowley, Chair of the RAP, 
says the practical actions outlined  
in the City of Burnside’s RAP will  
help build strong relationships  
with First Australians and develop  
a deeper understanding of the 
Traditional Owners of the area of the 
City of Burnside, the Kaurna People.

Council’s 
Reconciliation 
Action Plan

As part of National Reconciliation 
Week (27 May – 3 June) Burnside 
Library events including Baby Chat, 
Toddler Tales and Storytime, had a 
special focus on Reconciliation and 
learning more about First Nations 
People as part of their regular 
programming. The Library hosted  
a colouring competition using the 
‘Colour for Reconciliation 2021’ 
artwork by artist Jessica Johnson.

A screening was held at The  
Regal Theatre of the docu-film  
'The Australian Dream' on Tuesday  
1 June. It tells a powerful story  
about race, identity and belonging.

Members of the Reconciliation  
Action Plan working group (mix  
of Elected Members, Council  
staff and Aboriginal community 
representatives) attended the 
Reconciliation SA breakfast at  
the Convention Centre.

“It is a powerful tool that turns positive 
intentions into actions, builds trust and 
respect, lowers prejudice, and increases 
understanding between Indigenous 
and non-Indigenous Australians,” 
Chris says. “The City of Burnside’s RAP 
represents the Council’s commitment 
to reconciliation and respect towards 
the Traditional Owners of the land.”

“This workshop has set the foundation 
for what will be Council’s commitment 
to practical actions that will drive our 
organisation’s contribution to 
reconciliation both internally and in 
the communities in which we operate.”

NAIDOC Week (4 – 11 July) 
celebrations highlighted  
the history, culture and 
achievements of Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander peoples. 

“It is an opportunity to 
celebrate and learn  
more about the world’s 
oldest living culture,” 
Chris Cowley says. 

“The 2021 theme Heal Country 
encourages Australians to 
embrace First Nation’s cultural 
knowledge and Council 
participated in NAIDOC Week to 
celebrate and raise awareness  
of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander culture, heritage, 
knowledge and language.”
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Indigenous Employment 
Opportunities
RAWsa is partnering with  
Council and our contractor 
CAMCO SA to actively achieve 
employment outcomes for  
First Nations People across  
the Council’s boundaries.
The Kensington Gardens Reserve 
Project has provided over 3,000 hours  
of indigenous workforce participation  
in the first six months of this  
project which equates into four full time 
positions working operationally on  
the ground. The Council has invested  
in a RAWsa employed, and Kaurna  
Yerta Aboriginal Corporation (KYAC) 
endorsed, Aboriginal Workforce 
Participation Officer (AWPO) position on 
the project as part of the commitment  
to reconciliation. The role of the AWPO 
is to maximise workforce participation 
opportunities for First Nations People.

Activation of the AWPO has provided  
the project with access to Kaurna 
community consultants engaged for 
community interaction workshops  
with local Kindergartens and other key 
stakeholder activities. It also supports  
the four Workplace Participation 
Program team members and maximises 
opportunities for additional Kaurna 
involvement in construction.

Carvings in KGR
Artists from Aboriginal  
Contemporary Arts (ACA) have  
been engaged to create wooden  
carvings of items to display  
at KGR. They include a platypus,  
shield and interpretive signage.

www.burnside.sa.gov.au 7



Council recognises  
the local community 
sector plays a vital role 
in empowering people  
to have an active role  
in shaping their own 
future and achieving 
their aspirations. 
Council is committed to the 
development of effective  
working partnerships with 
individuals, community groups  
and organisations in ensuring  
the City of Burnside has a  
resilient, happy, healthy and 
connected community.

Community Grants of up to  
$5,000 were awarded to  
eligible community groups  
and organisations for the  
2021/22 financial year.

Community 
Grants 2021/22 
awarded

Eastern Suburbs  
Camera Club (ESCC)  $3.5k
ESCC secured a grant for a new 
projector for the club to use at 
fortnightly meetings (presentations 
and/or club competitions) as well as  
the annual inter-club competitions.

SA Mosaics  $1.28k
SA Mosaics received a grant for their 
Mosaic Art exhibition to be held at 
Pepper Street, from September 3 to 24, 
incorporating a full day at Glenunga 
Hub, which will include talks, a  
Q & A with a panel, and demonstration 
of tools, materials and techniques. 
Kristin Wohlers said the grant has 
helped tremendously as it covered 
the hire fee for Glenunga Hub and  
Pepper Street Arts Centre. “It allows 
people to come together and share 
ideas and information.”

L – R: Doon Hayman, Helen Blackman, Kristin Wohlers

Medieval images courtesy of 
Adelaide East Herald.

Medieval Martial Arts  
& Craft Centre SA  $3k
Eastway Vikings Project will enable 
weekly meetings and demonstrations 
for members of the community 
interested in the 'Viking Age' (period 
of 9th-10th century). President  
Alex Foster says the grant means a 
lot to the group. “We want to bring 
like-minded people together to learn 
and have fun and this grant will  
help us to keep doing that,” Alex 
says. “Everyone is here to learn  
and develop their skills through old 
crafts, and we have members with  
a wealth of knowledge in areas such 
as jewellery making, woodworking 
and leatherworking.” Alex says  
the group performs at festivals  
and fairs across SA and interstate. 

“One day we would love to attend 
international events in Europe too. 
We really appreciate the support  
from the City of Burnside and we 
would love for more people to join  
us and get involved.” 

Call Alex on 0400 762 115 (before 
noon on weekdays) or Susan  
at Eastwood Community Centre  
on 8373 2225.
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These two groups secured 
Quick Response Grants. 
These grants are intended to 
be a fast approval form of the 
Community Grants, capped at 
$500 per application, focusing 
on positive ageing, youth, 
environment, sport and  
small equipment purchases.

Grants also awarded to:
Burnside Historical Society
To publish a Journal of the Burnside 
Historical Society for distribution to 
members and the wider community 
which encapsulates the activities of 
the Society in promoting Burnside 
History during 2021. $3k

Cancer Patients Foundation
Look Good Feel Better is dedicated  
to teaching cancer patients how  
to manage the appearance-related 
side effects caused by cancer 
treatment. $5k

War Widows' Guild  
of Australia (SA) Inc
Using a smart TV to provide  
regular film afternoons, exercise 
sessions and access to Skype  
for aged members. $3k

SA Athletic League
Support for the Kensington Gift 
athletic event. $5k

Glenunga International  
High School (GIHS)
The Elevate Program is a mentoring 
and socio-emotional learning 
program where Students-at-Risk  
are referred to the Wellbeing team  
for weekly mentoring sessions  
with a matched teacher. $3k

Pickleball SA Association Inc
Introduction of pickleball to the  
City of Burnside by establishing  
and managing social play sessions  
at a suitable outdoor location in  
the City. $3k

Burnside Youth Concert  
Band (BYCB) 
Year 2 of a 3 year agreement. To  
host the annual music workshop  
for young people. $1.9k

L – R: Doon Hayman, Helen Blackman, Kristin Wohlers

Adelaide Marlins Little 
League Baseball Team
Theoh McWhinnie-Wong played  
in the team at the Australian  
Little League Championships in 
Lismore, NSW in June. The Marlins 
finished fourth, the highest result  
for the Team. A grant of $500 paid  
for Theoh’s uniform and contributed  
to his registration fees.

Play It On
Play it On is a social enterprise that 
provides funding to assist children 
from families that are financially 
challenged, to participate in their 
chosen sport by providing sports 
equipment, clothing and footwear. 
Founder and CEO Theresa Brown 
encourages sporting clubs to collect 
new or slightly used sports equipment 
at their clubrooms. To assist in the 
collection she approached The Shed 
to see if they could make some 
wooden boxes as a collection point. 

Shed Coordinator Evan Reay said 
some of the men at The Shed built four 
custom made boxes with wheels using 
photos of similar boxes as a guide. The 
Shed are working on six more boxes.

Theresa said the $500 grant from 
Council was crucial as they receive no 
other funds. The grant went to the cost 
of wheels for collection boxes and 
printing posters to place on the front. 
“We are also grateful to the sports 
associations, clubs, teams, businesses 
and shops who have donated sports 
gear, end of run clothes and footwear 
for Play it On to sell,” Theresa said.

Grove Kindergarten
The Grove ‘Kindy Olympics’ that  
aims to foster interest and 
engagement in sport, physical  
activity and wellbeing. $1.5k

Old Collegians Rugby  
Union Football Club
Sponsorship for Indigenous Round  
in July 2021 with a Smoking 
Ceremony, didgeridoo performance 
and cultural awareness training. $5k

Rotary Club of Burnside
Year 2 of a 3 year agreement. 
Christmas lunch for senior citizens  
of Burnside. $3k

Persian Academic and 
Cultural Association in 
Adelaide (PACANIA)
Weekly gatherings and annual  
major events in Burnside Community 
Centre to emphasise cultural  
values and a welcoming approach  
to new migrants. $5k

www.burnside.sa.gov.au 9



For more detail on 
planned projects, 
including extent of 
works and locations: 
Please visit www.burnside.
sa.gov.au/Planning- 
Business/Council-Projects/
Capital-Works-Projects 

Further direct communications 
on proposed works are provided 
to nearby residents prior to 
works occurring.

Upcoming works

The following works are 
underway or due to 
commence by Nov 2021

Community Buildings
Glenunga Tennis Club redevelopment.

Old Collegians Rugby Club  
change room extension.

East Torrens Tennis Club clubroom 
and public toilet upgrade.

Town Hall audio installation.

Pepper Street Arts Centre  
workshop upgrade.

Drainage Improvements
Berry Cres Burnside.

Main Ave Frewville.

Penfold Rd Wattle Park.

Pridmore Rd Glen Osmond.

Kerb Replacements
Birnie Ave Kensington Park.

Brook Ave Glen Osmond.

Godfrey Tce Erindale.

Gordon Tce Rosslyn Park.

Grant Ave Rose Park.

Mount Osmond Rd Mount Osmond.

Lighting Improvements
Alexandra Ave Rose Park and  
Toorak Gardens.

Hallett Rd Stonyfell.

High St Burnside.

Prescott Tce Rose Park and  
Toorak Gardens.

West Tce Kensington Gardens. 

Proposed Reserve lights at  
Allen Mine, Andrews Walk, 
Hazelwood Park, Miller Reserve.

Open Space
Tusmore Park –  
Wading Pool refurbishment.

Andrew’s Walk – Bridge repairs.

Penfold Park –  
Tennis courts surface repairs.

Tusmore Park –  
Tennis courts surface repairs.

Langman Reserve –  
Cricket pitch replacement.

New Drinking Fountains x 5 –  
Various locations.

Penfold Park – Bike racks x 2.

Penfold Park – Bollards – Romalo 
Avenue and The Parade frontages.

Burnside Village – Community bench.

Inverness Avenue –  
New bench and bin.

Michael Perry reserve – New handrail –  
Your Neighbourhood Fund.

Drinking Fountains – Various locations.

Bus Shelters – Various locations.

Two new picnic shelters at  
Langman Reserve and Tregenza Oval.

Road Resurfacing
Crompton Dve and Elvira Gve  
Wattle Park. Maple Ave Magill,  
Salop St, Glyde St, Vine St and  
Scott St Beulah Park, Ayrbank Ave 
and Mingara Ave Stonyfell.

Footpath Renewal
Barker Gr and Chatsworth Gr  
Toorak Gardens, Cooper Pl 
Beaumont, Craighill Rd St Georges, 
Cudmore Ave Toorak Gardens.

Traffic Projects
Pedestrian Actuated Crossing – 
Greenhill Road Hazelwood Park.

Pedestrian Actuated Crossing – The 
Parade, Norwood Morialta High School.

Emu Crossing –  
L’Estrange Street Glenunga.

Shared Use & Cycling Path upgrade –  
Mount Barker Road Glen Osmond.*

Raised Intersection Treatments – 
Dulwich Ave Dulwich.*

Roundabout – Hood St and Verdale St 
Linden Park.

Road (speed) Humps – Verdale Street 
Linden Park.

*These projects have received funding 
through the Federal Government’s Local 
Roads and Community Infrastructure 
grant program.
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Before

After

Recently completed works

Kerb and  
Drainage upgrades
Flood mitigation projects at  
McAllan Ave Burnside and  
Kooyong Ct Leabrook. ($31k)

Kerb replacement and drainage 
upgrades in Trevorten Ave Glenunga, 
Elvira Gr Wattle Park, Darrell Ave 
Wattle Park, Primrose Tce Rosslyn Park, 
Vansittart Pl Beaumont. ($239k)

Open Space
Boom Gate in Hazelwood Park 
Reserve replaced. ($33k)

Community Buildings
Regal Theatre foyer lighting  
upgraded. ($85k)

Regal Theatre exterior painting 
completed. ($45k)*

Regal Theatre screen and AV  
upgrades. ($150k)*

Burnside Community Centre and  
Bill Dean Lounge upgrades. ($63k)

Burnside Ballroom flooring  
replaced. ($186k)*

Burnside Art and Craft Centre  
repair works. ($22k)

Kensington Leisure Centre lighting 
upgrade. ($10k)

George Bolton Swim Centre change 
room repair works. ($10k)

Eastwood Community Centre  
repair works. ($7k)

Lighting Upgrades
Burnside Civic Centre western car  
park lighting replaced with LED. ($21k)

Footpath Improvements
Footpath renewal projects completed in 
Stuart Rd Dulwich, Brook Ave Glen 
Osmond and Verdun St Magill. ($88k)

New footpath completed in  
Lascelles Ave Beaumont and new 
accessible footpath installed in 
Hazelwood Park Reserve. ($101k)

Road Resurfacing 
Road resurfacing works completed in 
Cator St Glenside, Cranborne Ln  
Beulah Park, Fullarton Road Service 
Road Dulwich, Main Ave Frewville. ($238k)

Traffic Projects
Amber Woods Dr – Driveway Link. ($92k)

Cycling Routes –  
Signage Installation. ($12.5k)

New bus shelter installed  
in Devereux Rd Linden Park  
(Stop 14 West). ($36k)

Swing replaced in Tusmore  
Park Tusmore and monkey bars 
installed in Albert St Reserve 
Dulwich. ($41k)

New playgrounds installed in 
Brock Reserve Beaumont and  
W H Holmes Reserve Rosslyn  
Park. ($241k)

New signs installed across a 
number of reserves. ($29k)

Demonstration verge gardens 
installed in front of the Shed, 
Conyngham Street. ($7k) 

Communication board for children 
with difficulty communicating 
verbally installed in Main St 
Playground Eastwood. ($3k)

*These projects have received funding 
through the Federal Government’s Local 
Roads and Community Infrastructure 
grant program.

Retaining wall in Kingsley Ave 
Reserve replaced. ($26k) 

Little libraries installed in  
Tusmore Park, Hazelwood Park  
and Chapel St Reserve. ($1k)

Timber sculpture installed in 
Kensington Park Reserve. ($15k)*
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From your Elected Members

Cr Sarah 
Hughes

Kensington 
Park Ward

Kensington 
Park Ward

Cr Jane 
Davey

Goodbye winter, hello spring! After a wild, woolly,  
and wet winter we welcome the warmer weather and 
promises of spring. 

Cr Grant 
Piggott

Kensington 
Gardens & 
Magill Ward

City of Burnside has approved 
no increase in rates for the 
second consecutive year.

We also acknowledge the pain 
endured by many in our community 
who have experienced the negative 
effects of the pandemic, with the 
significant impacts of the lockdown 
on families, schooling, business, 
Council and community life. 

One of our highest priorities is the 
commitment to taking action on 
climate change. A major action  
to manage this – along with the 
expectations of our community –  
is the work to preserve and  
maintain our tree canopy.

Importantly, you will have noticed the 
Burnside tree planting program has 
continued in our streets and parks,  
as Council works to increase greening 
to counter the effects of tree losses 
across our suburbs resulting from 
storm activity, disease and increased 
urban development. Adding pressure 
to this loss is the increase in urban 
warming contributed to by the 
comparatively dramatic increase in 
grey cover due to larger house sizes 
and growth in dry, paved areas.

But we need your help. We recognise 
there are many benefits for maintaining 
birds and wildlife that additional tree 
and shrub plantings can make in your 
gardens and we have recently had 
great uptake of Council’s Native Tree 
giveaway for local garden owners. 
We also encourage residents to plant 
lawn and/or shrubs on their verges, 
help water street trees and participate 
in our community gardens. Construction 
of the new Laurel Avenue Community 
Garden is well underway and available 
for all residents to participate in. 
Please register your interest with 
Council staff.

Earlier this year, the community  
was involved in providing feedback 
on the future use of The Regal Theatre 
site. Council has since approved the 
development of a master plan for this 
site and staff are currently working  
on consulting with performers, 
industry partners and bodies, and  
key hirers to determine current and 
future needs for the site. Future options 
for the site will then be developed 
into a draft plan which will be ready 
for consultation in early 2022. 

We are also looking forward to 
development of the City Master Plan 
to manage future planning for 
residential development along  
with strategies for the existing and 
developing traffic and transport 
issues. Residents were given the 
opportunity in the middle of the  
year to provide feedback on ‘trouble 
spots’ within the City of Burnside  
and this information will assist staff 
to develop overall city strategies  
for managing the way that our 
residents move around the city.

A Marryatville Precinct Master Plan is 
also being explored to ensure that this 
area, with its interesting heritage, 
shops, cafes and park can be linked, 
revitalised and beautified, to improve 
residential safety and support business.

We are keeping a close watch on the 
traffic experienced in Beulah Park 
streets as the Portrush/Magill Road 
upgrade progresses. Work is also 
underway for the pedestrian activated 
crossing on Greenhill Road (adjacent 
Hazelwood Park) with the hope that 
work will be completed by October 2021.

Jane and Sarah

In 2020, zero increases were 
widespread throughout Local 
Government in recognition of COVID-19. 
This year, Burnside is one of only a 
handful of Councils not increasing  
its rates. Ratepayers should demand 
a third year of no increase in 2022/23. 
Rate adjustments are needed to do 
two things – balance the budget and 
pay off debt.

City of Burnside’s debt has  
increased in recent years as we have 
taken opportunities to build quality 
infrastructure – eg Conyngham Street, 
Kensington Gardens – with the 
assistance of Federal and State 
funding. However, our debt is highly 
manageable. It is not an urgent 
requirement to draw from ratepayers, 
often managing their own debt, to 
pay Council debt.

Balancing the budget is the challenge. 
Costs of goods and services always 
increase to some extent, and sometimes 
significantly like waste disposal in 
recent years, balancing the budget 
without increasing rates requires either 
to stop providing services we value or 
provide them more efficiently. 

City of Burnside is not wasteful in 
respect to costs. It is well-managed, 
able to respond to pressure points  
as they occur. Approval of no rate 
increase creates pressure to perform 
services slightly more efficiently and  
I am confident that they will achieve 
this goal. Without impacting services, 
Administration has commenced  
a process of identifying recurrent 
savings which will deliver savings 
this year and future years.

We can’t hold rates forever but let’s 
go for a three-peat in 2022/23.

Grant Piggott M 0407 158 772
gpiggott@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Jane Davey M 0427 444 275
jdavey@burnside.sa.gov.au

Sarah Hughes M 0421 355 596
shughes@burnside.sa.gov.au
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Cr Peter 
Cornish

Cr Lilian 
Henschke

Rose Park 
& Toorak 
Gardens Ward

Rose Park 
& Toorak 
Gardens Ward

Cr Henry 
Davis

Kensington 
Gardens & 
Magill Ward

My ward of Kensington 
Gardens and Magill  
will see huge changes in  
the year to come. 

The Kensington Park Reserve is  
well underway, Magill Village and  
the Tusmore Wading Pool are the  
next significant projects to begin. 

As many of you would recall  
playing in the wading pool as  
a child, the fun time you had  
running around the park, playing  
in the creek and the playground.  
I certainly remember ‘boat’ races  
I had with friends, where we would 
drop leaves or bits of bark or  
‘boats’ over one bridge and see 
whose would make it to the  
next bridge first. I am extremely  
satisfied that the renovations  
to this heritage pool will soon  
begin, ensuring this treasured 
community asset is available to  
the next few generations.

While Council’s new shed on 
Conyngham Street continues to  
win awards, Council is set to receive 
concept plans for renovations at  
the Dulwich Community Centre.  
We will continue to progress this 
initiative through its next stages.

I would also again thank everyone  
for their continued compliance  
with COVID restrictions, it has been 
difficult for some, but we clearly 
demonstrate that the compliance 
works for the better.

Continue to stay safe.

A young rosella fell out of its nest  
the other day. I put the feisty fledgling 
in a towel and popped it back into  
its hollow. The cycle of birth and 
renewal has begun. So it’s fitting this 
month also saw the birth of the East 
Residents’ Association. 

It was just such a group, formed a 
century ago, that created the war 
memorial avenues we value today. 
It’s a reminder if you want things to 
happen it’s best to make them happen. 

Another example is the resident  
who wanted me to save a tree in a 
house that had just been sold. It’s  
a magnificent eucalyptus. The new 
owners want to ‘tidy up’ the backyard. 
But what about the amenity it creates 
and the home it gives wildlife?

I was elected on a platform of 
protecting our heritage. A heritage 
created by the residents who pushed 
for the trees that line our streets and 
make this part of Burnside special. 

After spring comes summer and trees 
become our outdoor air conditioners. 
We need to protect them and we  
have. One with a trunk circumference  
of 3.0m or more, or identified as 
‘significant’ by the SA Planning  
and Design Code, is regulated.

Approval is required before it can be 
pruned, damaged, killed or removed. 
If you don’t you can be fined up to 
$120,000. Any questions contact me 
or the Council directly. 

I hope you’ll join the East Residents 
Association and help protect and 
enhance our wonderful suburbs in 
the Rose Park Toorak Gardens Ward. 
Contact Lyn 0402 128 326 or  
ynette.pointer@bigpond.com

Spring is around the  
corner, finally a colder and 
wetter winter we have  
had, the parks and gardens 
have needed it.  
I am happy that Council  
has been able to secure 
funding for a number of 
significant projects.

The elms in Alexandra 
Avenue are sprouting again. 

Works on the north east corner of 
Kensington Gardens Reserve (KGR) 
are well under way. Some 20,000 
plants, an expanded wetland, 
barbecue facilities, playgrounds and 
nature play will see the biggest 
transformation of KGR in its history. 
The cricket and rugby clubrooms for 
KGR have also been approved for 
redevelopment with a detailed design 
approved by Council. A new shared 
facility has been approved with 
funding from both Council and the state 
government. I am hoping for federal 
support soon so that works can start.

The Penfold Park Master Plan has also 
been approved with many additions 
and improvements to commence  
this year, chief among which will be  
a new playground and irrigation to  
be installed under the open space 
(where the dogs run) which will keep 
the grass green all year round. 

The last few weeks have seen 
significant rain in the Hills Face Zone 
which has resulted in what seems  
to be increased levels of silt flowing 
downstream. Upstream of course  
are the mines of Boral and White 
Rock Quarry. Cr Piggott and I are very 
aware of these issues and monitoring 
the situation and the effects on our 
ward. The Residents Against White 
Rock Quarry action group have  
been strong advocates which you  
can support and join.

It’s been a huge year for my ward  
and I didn’t even mention Magill 
Village which is also progressing 
well! I hope you have a great  
year and I look forward to seeing 
these great projects delivered.

Peter Cornish M 0417 871 155
pcornish@burnside.sa.gov.au

Lilian Henschke M 0477 748 328
lhenschke@burnside.sa.gov.au

Henry Davis M 0410 466 779
hdavis@burnside.sa.gov.au 
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Calculating your rates

2021/22
Annual  

Business Plan  
and Budget  
Summary

Rates
Council is committed to fair  
and equitable rates with an  
average rate rise of zero per cent  
in 2021/22 (excluding growth).

The City of Burnside’s Rating Policy  
provides detail on land valuations  
and valuation objectives. Council’s  
rating strategy can be found in the  
full 2021/22 Annual Business Plan and  
Budget document which is available to  
read and download from www.burnside.sa.gov.au

zero  
per cent  

average rate  
increase across  

the City

As we enter year two of the COVID-19 pandemic, 
some members of our community are still experiencing 
social and economic hardships. For many, the past 
year has been the toughest time of their lives, and the 
future still holds challenges. Council is working to 
minimise the financial strain on our community by 
freezing rates for a second consecutive year.

*The capital value used by Council for your property is provided by  
the State Valuation Office. 

** the minimum rate in the City will be $875.

Note: A differential general rate of 200 per cent is charged for vacant land.

Hardship relief is available for ratepayers who hold a current 
Seniors Card and on application are eligible to postpone any 
amount in excess of $500 less any concession entitlement.  
Interest will accrue on postponed balances.

Where do your weekly rates go? 

Library and Community Learning

Community Support and Wellbeing 

Community Centres and Events 

Communications and Engagement 

George Bolton Swimming Centre 

City Development and Safety 

Customer Experience 

Assets and Infrastructure Upgrades 

City Maintenance and Waste Management

Strategic Projects

$2.29 

$1.01 

$1.06 

$1.54

$0.37

$11.12 

$1.14

$3.00 

$13.95

$1.38

Total  
Council  

rates  
(eg $40.6 m)

Combined  
value of all 

rateable 
properties  
(eg $18.9 b)

Rate in  
the dollar  

(eg $0.0021445)

Property  
Valuation  

(eg $893,127)* 

Your  
General  
Rates  

(eg $1,917) **

*These figures are based on approximate apportionments of total 
Operating Income and Expense and are based on average rates  
(across all properties) of $1,917 per annum.

Average rate of

$37 
per week
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Where funds  
come from 

$51.06m

$41.81m 
Rates 
Property tax is the main 
source of Council income.

$3.33m 
User and Statutory 
Charges
Statutory – fees/fines 
levied through animal 
registrations, development 
fees and parking fines. 
User – charges for  
using specific Council 
services eg hire  
of Council facilities.

$3.91m
Grants and Subsidies
From State and Federal 
Governments.

$0.48m
Reimbursements
Reimbursements for 
private works and from 
insurances and workers 
compensation claims.

$0.53m
Other Income
Interest earned, rebates 
received, income  
from recyclables, 
investment income.

$1.00m
Net Gain –  
Joint Ventures and 
Associates
Net gain from the City of 
Burnside’s joint ventures 
and subsidiaries: Eastern 
Waste Management 
Authority, Highbury 
Landfill Authority, ERA 
Water, Brownhill Keswick 
Creek Stormwater 
Authority, and Eastern 
Health Authority.

Where the  
funds will go 

$50.03m Our Finances

$3.00m
Library and  
Community Learning
Library materials, toy 
library, outreach library 
service (library bus), 
author events, cultural 
days and history events.

$2.02m 
Community Support 
and Wellbeing
3Rs program, Men’s Shed, 
Community Transport, 
grants, sponsorship, 
Home Assist service.

$18.27m 
City Maintenance and 
Traffic Management 

Graffiti removal, city 
cleaning, street sweeping, 
footpath maintenance, 
storm damage  
response, park furniture 
maintenance, park 
watering, biodiversity 
nursery, tree maintenance,  
tree planting, playground 
maintenance, verge 
mowing, park and 
reserve maintenance, 
maintenance of assets 
and infrastructure,  
Traffic Management.

$1.50m 
Community Centres  
and Events 
Managing school holiday 
programs and community 
centres across the City 
and coordinating events 
at the centres, Regal 
Theatre, Pepper Street 
Arts Centre.

$1.32m
Communications  
and Engagement 
So you can Have Your  
Say and find out what  
is happening in your 
community – website, 
social media, online 
consultation, Business 
Plan and Budget, Focus 
newsletter, eNews, 
community consultations, 
Annual Community Survey.

$0.49m
George Bolton 
Swimming Centre, 
Burnside

$3.93m 
City Development  
and Safety 
Bushfire prevention,  
dog control and animal 
management, Eastern 
Health Authority 
(immunisations, public 
health, food safety in 
food businesses), 
licensing, development 
applications, heritage, 
Rangers and compliance. 

$1.38m
Customer Experience 

Call centre, after hours 
call centre, waste 
enquiries, possum and 
cat trap hire, bookings 
for parks, tennis courts 
and banners, venue  
hire, parking permits, 
new resident 
information, possum  
box sales, compostable 
bags, compost bin sales.

$1.81m
Strategic Projects
For projects such  
as Magill Village  
Master Plan and 
Kensington Gardens 
Reserve Master Plan.

$14.57m
Environment and 
Infrastructure 
Management
Renewal and upgrade  
of Council assets  
and infrastructure,  
waste (recycling,  
organic, landfill and hard) 
collection, illegal dumping 
collection, carbon 
footprint management.

$1.74m
Landscape Levy 
The Regional Landscape 
Levy (previously known 
as the NRM Levy) is a 
State Government 
imposed tax, which 
councils are required to 
collect on behalf of the  
State Government under 
the Landscape South 
Australia Act 2019 with 
all funds going to the 
State Government and 
not the City of Burnside.

All enquiries or concerns  
about the Regional 
Landscape Levy should be 
directed to the Green 
Adelaide Board at  
www.landscape.sa.gov.au 

Average rate of

Annual Business Plan and Budget 
2021/22 initiatives next page
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Improvements  
will be made to 

the Bonvue Avenue and 
Lascelles Avenue road 
reserve including new 

lawns, shrubs and 
bench seating.

100 years of ANZAC  
Lookout Upgrade. The project 
is to design and reinvigorate 

the ANZAC lookout which 
includes landscaping, tree 
stumps removal, irrigation, 

improved and more 
accessible pathways, lighting, 

and modern amenities.

Public  
amenities will  

be installed at Brock 
Reserve subject to 

community 
consultation.

Electrification of the pool  
heating system will be undertaken 
to ensure the correct standard of 

heating at the George Bolton 
Swimming Centre, replacing the 

current gas boiler. The replacement 
will reduce Council’s carbon 

footprint and is part of Council’s 
commitment to become carbon 

neutral by 2030. 

A new master plan  
for Bell Yett Reserve  
will be undertaken 

incorporating 
community consultation 
and landscape design.

2021/22 
initiatives

Continuing the goal for  
carbon neutrality in 2030, two  

new eBikes will be purchased for 
staff to use to attend meetings 

rather than using cars; investment 
will continue in Smart Cities 2020  
to collect data for the purpose of 

future decision making, asset 
management and the optimised 

use of resources.

Upgrades to the Regal 
Theatre information 

technology will improve 
its internet access and 

connectivity to Council’s 
operating systems.

Council will undertake  
an audit of all Council 
buildings and facilities 

 to identify required 
modifications as a part  
of Council’s Disability 
Access and Inclusion 

Plan (DAIP).
As part of the Penfold 
Park Master Plan, a 
new playground will 

be installed that 
features additional 
shade and seating.

A new wetland and 
reconfigured tennis 

courts will be 
constructed as part 
of the Kensington 
Gardens Reserve 

Master Plan.

A Regal Theatre  
Precinct Master Plan  

will be developed with 
community input to 
provide a strategic 
approach to future 

works and use.

The City Master Plan  
(Urban Form and Transport) 
will be completed to set out 
Council’s future vision for 
development, urban form, 

and traffic and transport for 
the City of Burnside.

Construction of  
the Magill Village 
Redevelopment, 
comprising the 

revitalisation of the 
Village Heart, is 

scheduled to 
commence.

Traffic control 
devices will be 

installed in Verdale 
Avenue, Linden Park, 

to improve traffic 
management for 
local residents.

In Dulwich 
Avenue, traffic 

calming measures 
will be installed to 

ensure greater 
road safety. 

Restoration, rehabilitation 
and replanting of the 

indigenous species, along 
with installing a new 
irrigation system, will  

take place at the Linden 
Gardens Urban  

Biodiversity Reserve.

Construction of a new 
clubroom building for 
the Glenunga Tennis 

Club on Kingsley 
Avenue Reserve is 
almost complete.

A change room 
extension for the Old 

Collegians Rugby Club 
will see new female 
dedicated change  
rooms installed.

A new Sport and 
Recreation Strategy  
will be developed, 

including a community 
consultation process.

A Pedestrian 
Actuated Crossing 
will be installed on 
Greenhill Road in 

the vicinity of 
Hazelwood Park.

An additional 
modular section for 
the popular pump 

track, #rideburnside, 
will be purchased.

New cycling infrastructure 
will see a wide, safe shared 
use path installed between 

Boucaut Street and the 
bottom of the South Eastern 
Freeway route, obviating the 
need for cyclists to cross the 

freeway at the current 
crossing point. 
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Bushfire preparation

Dog and cat registration

All households should be prepared for  
the bushfire season. Why risk it?

In South Australia, all  
dogs and cats must be 
microchipped, desexed  
and registered at Dogs and 
Cats Online (DACO), the 
statewide database for dogs, 
cats, microchip, desexing 
and breeder registrations. 

Some exemptions apply – visit the 
Dog and Cat Management Board 
website for information about 
microchip, desexing and breeder laws. 

Dog and cat owners should have 
received a reminder in early July  
to renew registration by 31 August.  
If you have not done so, late  
fees may apply.

Keeping your home and property  
well prepared throughout the year  
is essential to ensure you survive a 
bushfire. A well prepared home is 
more likely to survive a bushfire  
than one that hasn’t been prepared. 

Pool re-opens

Go to cfs.sa.gov.au for helpful advice. 
If you are concerned about your  
or another property, please contact 
the Rangers team on 8366 4235  
and they will be happy to inspect  
and provide advice.

The savings from this closure will  
be invested to benefit the wider 
community with the electrification  
of the pool heating system to ensure 
the correct standard of heating at  
the George Bolton Swimming Centre, 
replacing the current gas boiler. The 
replacement will reduce Council’s 
carbon footprint and is part of 
Council’s commitment to become 
carbon neutral by 2030.

Remember Watch Around Water  
and keep children safe at the pool. 

With COVID-19 requiring the closure 
of the spa and steam area last year, the 
opportunity to thoroughly assess the 
state of the facilities was undertaken. 

Extensive issues with plant, equipment 
and the buildings were discovered 
which would require upgrades to the 
value of $770,000. In the last full year 
of use (2019/20 financial year) the spa 
and steam area was visited 3,079 
times, this equates to 6.7 per cent of 
Burnside’s residents visiting. The cost 
of safety requirements for this area is 
$99,360 per year as a lifeguard is 
required to be present at all times 
when in use. With these costs in  
mind, and the need to minimise the 
financial strain on our community,  
the steam and spa area will close. 

Create your 
Bushfire Survival 

Plan today –  
it only takes  
5 minutes.

“We are excited to welcome 
our community back to our 
beautiful outdoor pool and  
to see each other again,” 
says Ben Grant, the Team 
Leader at the George Bolton 
Swimming Centre. 

After the winter furlough and 
restrictions due to the pandemic  
in 2020, the pool will re-open on 
Saturday 25 September for the 
2021/22 season to great excitement. 

“We’ve worked hard to put in place  
all the safety requirements and 
protocols,” Ben says, “and we are  
so pleased to be re-opening.”
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B...Connected

Newland Park Kindergarten Playgroup

Rotary Club 
Christmas Lunch
The Rotary Club of Burnside and 
The City of Burnside will hold 
their annual Senior Citizens 
Christmas Luncheon on Sunday 
5 December from 12 noon to 4 pm 
in the Burnside Ballroom. Please 
register interest with Burnside 
Council on 8366 4200 or The 
Rotary Club on 0438 878 044. 
Arrangements can be made to 
transport invitees to and from our 
luncheon. Free to attend, but we 
ask guests bring a gift for The 
Smith Family children’s charity.

Burnside Lions Club
The major current fundraiser 
conducted by Burnside Lions is a 
monthly Bargain Centre Sale at 
Glebe Road, Glen Osmond. This 
event is held on the first Saturday of 
each month from 7.45 am to 12 noon. 
Donation of goods can be dropped 
at the centre on Wednesdays  
from 9.30 am to 12 noon. Contact 
Rob on 0413 002 445 for information  
or to arrange collection. Other 
projects include digital imaging  
for age care facilities, Christmas 
cake sales and collection of eye 
glasses and stamps. Information  
is available on the club website 
www.burnsidelions.com 

New members always welcome, 
email burnsidelions@gmail.com  
or phone 0413 002 445.

Burnside  
Combined Probus
Meeting on the second Monday  
of the month (unless a Public  
Holiday) Beaumont Bowling Club,  
71 Devereux Road Linden Park. Day 
tours, Bridge and book clubs, guest 
speakers and coffee mornings. 
Contact President Dawn Lamont  
0409 797 615.

Burnside  
Historical Society 
Interesting free presentations  
on Heritage and History

Monday 20 September  
Mark Ellis presents: The history 
of vegetation in Burnside  
and the recent restoration of  
the Michael Perry reserve. 

Monday 18 October  
Colin Seymour presents:  
The early history of trams in 
Adelaide with a special focus  
on the Burnside lines. 

Monday 15 November  
A special event for members.

Information on our  
range of talks and other  
historical information is at  
www.burnsidehistory.org.au  
and Facebook. 

All welcome. Meetings start  
at 7.30 pm in the Burnside 
Community Centre hall, 
(adjacent Burnside Library)  
401 Greenhill Road, Tusmore. 
Enter car park from Fisher 
Street, off Portrush road.

Want to promote your events?  
Email engage@burnside.sa.gov.au

We are open on Friday mornings of 
term between 9 am and 10.30 pm. 
A $5 donation is appreciated.  
BYO snack and water. Access to 
kindergarten facilities, activities 
and educators. Everyone aged  
0 to 4 years is welcome with  

an accompanying adult. An 
opportunity to play and meet  
other community families.  
Bridget Murphy-O'Neil bridget.
murphyoneil471@schools.sa.edu.au 
8431 1313, 46 Lockwood Road 
Erindale SA 5066

Glen Osmond  
Probus Club 
We are a mixed club and meet  
on the first Monday of the month  
at Beaumont Bowling Club on 
Devereux Road. Meetings commence 
at 10 am. Guest speaker and outings. 
Our Christmas in July Lunch at  
Mt. Osmond Golf Club is still open.

New members are always welcome. 
Please contact President Christine  
on 0402 817 525.

burnsidefocus  spring 202118

http://www.burnsidelions.com
mailto:burnsidelions%40gmail.com?subject=
https://www.burnsidehistory.org.au/
mailto:engage%40burnside.sa.gov.au?subject=
mailto:bridget.murphyoneil471%40schools.sa.edu.au?subject=
mailto:bridget.murphyoneil471%40schools.sa.edu.au?subject=


Events

All events are subject to COVID 
restrictions which apply on the 
relevant date.

School  
Holiday Program

Lots of activities these School 
Holidays for all ages. Get in early 
and book as they fill quickly! 
www.burnside.sa.gov.au/
Community-Recreation/Youth/
School-Holiday-Program

Carols in the Park

Saturday 11 December at 
Hazelwood Park 5 pm – 8 pm.
Join us for the annual popular 
Carols in the Park. 

Breakfast, Bubbles & Judy Nunn

Saturday 2 October 10.30 am 
Burnside Ballroom $17

Her latest novel, Showtime! will 
take you from the cotton mills  
of England to the magnificent 
theatres of Melbourne, on  
a scintillating journey through  
the golden age of Australian 
show business. Books for sale  
at the event.

Author Talk: Margaret Hickey

Thursday 4 November 6.30 pm 
Cost $5

Matilda Bookshop and Burnside 
Library are pleased to co-host 
award-winning author and 
playwright, Margaret Hickey. 
Margaret has a PhD in Creative 
Writing and is deeply interested 
in rural lives and communities. 
Her new novel, Cutters End is a 
scintillating crime thriller, set in 
the South Australian outback 
town of Cutters End. A mysterious 
death on New Year’s Eve 1989 
leads to a shocking murder 
investigation 32 years later.

Burnside Writers’ Group

Wednesday 10 November 6.30 pm 
Website launch

Library Events

Nature Festival

Saturday 25 September –  
Monday 4 October

From our own back gardens  
to the majesty of the Flinders, 
nature is central to who we  
are as South Australians. With 
over 200 events for all ages, the 
Nature Festival is back for the 
second year and full of creative 
ways to connect with nature 
and each other. 

Burnside is taking part in the 
festival with a display titled 
Inspired by Trees. The public 
was invited to submit art work 
and they will be displayed in 
the Civic Centre during October. 
People’s Choice Awards will be 
available to all participating 
artists. Community voting will 
determine the winners which 
will be drawn at the close of  
the exhibition.

Author Talk: Fiona McIntosh

Monday 22 November 6.30 pm 
The Regal Theatre $17

Burnside Library’s favourite 
author, Fiona McIntosh, will join 
us at The Regal Theatre for a 
very special night of wardrobe 
malfunctions, research 
anecdotes and her new book 
The Spy’s Wife.

Bookings essential for all of  
these Library talks at Eventbrite  
or on 8366 4280. 

Burnside Youth 
Concert Band

Wednesday 22 September  
7 pm – 9 pm Burnside Ballroom 
Adult $14, U13 Free

The Burnside Youth Concert 
Band Annual Cabaret is the 
pinnacle of the band’s events  
for 2021. Tickets www.bycb.org

Look out online for our 
Christmas in the City  
of Burnside campaign 
throughout December.
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Gift shop and Artist of the Month
Support local creatives while 
browsing the incredible range of 
handcrafted items in the Pepper 
Street gift shop. Artists supply all 
year round, perfect for a quality and 
affordable gift with a difference. 
Artists of the Month showcases bring 
an additional reason to visit regularly.

Dorrit’s Coffee Shop
Our coffee shop has a variety of 
beverages and local baked goods  
on offer, very affordably priced for 
morning or afternoon tea, and 
supported by our team of welcoming 
volunteers. Groups are welcome, 
booked in advance. Free wi-fi and  
a collection of art library books are  
for loan also.

Opportunities for Artists
Upcoming exhibitions are now open 
for submissions from artists for:  
Little Treasures for Christmas (closes 
15 September) and Adelaide Fringe 
It’s Only Natural (closes 13 October). 
Submission requirements are found 
on the website. New artists welcome.

Classes and groups
Visit our website for a range of  
art forms available across all skill 
levels – bookings through tutors. 
Portrait sitters for the long standing 
Sketch Group are now being sought. 

How to keep connected
Please join our free e-list (link on our 
website) to receive email information 
and/or like us on Facebook or follow 
us on Instagram.

How to contact your 
Elected Members

Mayor of Burnside
Anne Monceaux  M 0455 336 599 
Office 8366 4205  Home 8379 8426 
amonceaux@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Beaumont Ward
Paul Huebl  M 0402 070 699
phuebl@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Harvey Jones  M 0414 595 473 
Home 8379 5414
hjones@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Burnside Ward
Mike Daws  M 0411 140 190
mdaws@burnside.sa.gov.au

Jenny Turnbull  M 0422 327 080 
Home 8331 2778
jturnbull@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Eastwood & Glenunga Ward
Julian Carbone  M 0428 343 323
jcarbone@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Helga Lemon  M 0412 109 290 
Home 8379 7415
hlemon@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Kensington Gdns & Magill Ward
Henry Davis  M 0410 466 779
hdavis@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Grant Piggott  M 0407 158 772
gpiggott@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Kensington Park Ward
Jane Davey  M 0427 444 275 
Home 8332 8053
jdavey@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Sarah Hughes  M 0421 355 596
shughes@burnside.sa.gov.au

Rose Park & Toorak Gdns Ward
Peter Cornish  M 0417 871 155
pcornish@burnside.sa.gov.au

Lilian Henschke  M 0477 748 328
lhenschke@burnside.sa.gov.au 

Contact Council
401 Greenhill Road Tusmore SA 5065
T 8366 4200   F 8366 4299
burnside@burnside.sa.gov.au
www.burnside.sa.gov.au 
engage.burnside.sa.gov.au

      @CityOfBurnside

      @CityofBurnside

      @cityofburnside

Open Tues – Fri 10 am – 5 pm and Sat 12 noon – 5 pm 
558 Magill Rd, Magill. Telephone 8364 6154 
pepperstreetartscentre.com.au    facebook.com/PepperSt 

An arts and cultural 
initiative funded  
by the City of Burnside.

Pepper Street Arts Centre 

Exhibitions

Please check website for any changes to the following 
program. Changes to COVID restrictions may alter the 
listed dates at any time.

Bold And Beautiful SA Mosaics 3 – 24 September 
Mosaics is a broad and creative art form, growing in 
popularity and one of the oldest art forms in the world. 
Using treasured pieces of broken crockery, bits and bobs 
found on holidays, tiles, metal, wood or glass these 
artists push the boundaries in this exciting exhibition  
of wall art, jewellery and 3D works.

Conversations Through Texture 1 – 22 October 
Connected by Thread 
Six artists highlight how texture brings the world to life, 
bringing depth, interest, perspective and the conveyance 
of emotion. Wall art and fibre sculptures explore nature, 
re-use, stitch, colour and memories, influenced and 
altered by the lens of our constantly changing world. 

Norwood Morialta High School 29 October – 12 November  
An annual exhibition of student work, showcasing  
a diverse range from the art, design and media 
department Years 8 – 12. 

Little Treasures for Christmas 21 November - 23 December 
The much loved annual Christmas exhibition is again open 
to the community. The variety of works by more than  
50 artists include handcrafted jewellery, collage, textiles, 
paintings, wearable art, woodwork, sculpture and more. 
All gift oriented and very affordable for Christmas giving.
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